Coastal Quilters Guild

Board Meeting Minutes

March 15, 2012

The meeting was called to order by President Irelle Beatie at 6:38 p.m.

Present: Debra Blake, Irelle Beatie, Jean Faison, Carol Fay, Becky Gallup, Sue Kadner, Elayne Kovar, Julie Mock, Karen Pickford.

Absent: Diane Eardley, Ranell Hansen, Mary Maxwell, Suzy Pelovsky.

Approval of Minutes from Last Meeting: Minutes from both the February and March meetings will be approved at the April meeting.

Treasurer’s Report:  Sue Kadner reported that earnings from October 1 – December 31, 2011, the Guild’s final quarter in the Amazon program, were $284.00. Funds ($5, 000 - $6, 000) will be taken from CD #2 to cover expenses while awaiting anticipated income later this year. Darilyn Kisch will be acting Treasurer while Sue is away from June 12 – August 17.

Board & Committee Reports:
Workshops: Carol Fay reported that the April Crazy Quilting workshop with Judith Baker Montano has about 15 people registered and needs five more. It has now been opened to non-members. Because the non-members who’ve already registered were not made aware that the fee is slightly higher for non-members, and sent in only the member registration amount, it was agreed that they would be allowed to register at the member rate this time only. Carol asked for clarification re: the non-member rate at a two-day workshop. The non-member rate is $10.00 additional per day. Marcia Stein will be the workshop presenter in May. The next Learn & Sew workshop is in July. There was discussion re: raising the cost of these workshops from $10.00 to at least $15.00, as well as the best and fairest way to procure teachers for them.  

Action Item: At the April Guild meeting, Irelle will invite members to submit proposals for Learn & Sew workshop. The deadline for these submissions will be the May Guild meeting and the Board will decide on the teacher for the July workshop at the May Board meeting.

Action Item: Community Quilts would like to have another Open Sew dedicated to their projects this Fall. Carol will check on possible dates for this.

Programs: Since Ranell does not want to be responsible for the monthly e-blasts, Irelle will do them in April, May, and June. After that, the Board will decide where to assign this duty.

Membership: According to Jean Faison, the Guild’s current membership total is 278. The Guild tends to lose 30-40 members and gain the same number of new members each year. There will be no renewal forms sent in the April and May newsletters; the form will appear in the June newsletter only.

Quilt Show: Karen Pickford said that there has been interest in having commemorative quilt show pins for sale at the show. She asked for ideas/information re: the cost, pricing, and number of pins to order. Becky Gallup said that pins usually cost $5.00 - $7.50 at shows. The Glendale show logo pin was priced at $5.00.

Elections: Debra Blake reported that the Speaker Liason and Public Relations positions were still open. Elaine Rottman has agreed to run for Corresponding Secretary and Irelle Beatie will run for Parliamentarian. Committee Chair positions that need filling are: Door Prizes, Challenge (Sue and others expressed an interest in changing the month this occurs, and there was a potential volunteer if this can be done), Auction (Marilyn Martin and Irelle are willing to help if Darilyn Kisch is willing to stay on), Welcome (Marilyn and Darilyn need one more person), BOM (Kika Hutchings will stay on, but needs one more person). There was a discussion re: how to get members, especially newer ones, to volunteer for these positions. Irelle suggested asking fellow satellite group members to volunteer.

Action Item: Carol will call Ranell and find out what months are not yet scheduled (preferably April or May) for 2013 and could accommodate the Challenge show/meeting. Karen Pickford will chair the Challenge committee if it can occur in either April or May instead of March.

Library: Elayne Kovar reported that she can no longer continue in this position unless there are at least two additional people to help her. She will be absent for the April Guild meeting. An announcement re: the need for help with the library will be made at the April Guild meeting, and stating that, if no one comes forward, the Library will be closed. If necessary, this is also an option for other great-to-have, but non-essential functions such as Challenge, BOM, and Door Prizes. Elayne announced that the carts are here but they don’t fit into the assigned space at the church. She will talk w/Margaret at the church to see if either a new space can be assigned or possessions of other groups using the current space can be shifted or reassigned in such a way as to allow space for the Guild’s two carts.

Challenge: Congratulations to Marty Frolli and Barb Postma for doing a terrific job on the Challenge this year. There were 38 entries. Pictures were posted in the Newsletter, the website and on the Guild’s Facebook page.

Community Quilts: The placemats are complete and have been distributed to Food from the Heart. Current small projects are lined shopping bags for the St. Vincent’s Seniors; placemats for CAC Mobile Meals, and TAPP baby and mom quilts.

Public Relations: Leslie Dodge reported that this would be her last Board meeting, as she and her husband are moving back to Montana. She said that her phone number is the only one listed on the website and because of this, she gets calls on all matter of Guild business, not just PR. Her number will not work after June 1, so it will be necessary to remove it by that time. Sue pointed out that the Guild email address is another important way for people to contact the Guild and that it is more effective for this correspondence to be conducted directly from the Guild’s email address (where there is then a record of all messages and responses to them), as opposed to the Corresponding Secretary responding from a personal email address, where those responses will not be accessible from the Guild’s email site. This will be added to the Corresponding Secretary job description. 

Old Business:

Opportunity Quilt: Irelle announced that all but two blocks have been completed and she expects them to be submitted by April 1.

New Business:

I Madonnari: Irelle distributed a Mariners Compass design proposal from chalk artist Marlene Ray. 

Facilities: Things that need to be done after Guild meetings to restore the room to its proper order, and lock up the church are not consistently being done. A plan for this is needed, particularly when the Speaker Liaison, who normally is the last person to leave and has the key to the church, is absent. Also needed is a checklist for opening and closing meeting duties. Leslie pointed out that some of the lights over the center of the stage need replacing.

Microphone: Jean Faison said that the microphone is not working well, needs evaluation and perhaps a new battery. 

New Show & Tell Orientation: Irelle said that everyone seems pleased with it and it appears to be working well.

Inappropriate Use of Member Directory: It was called to Irelle’s attention that solicitations were being sent to some members, using the email addresses listed in the Directory. Irelle contacted the member in question, who agreed to discontinue this practice.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

Julie Ann Mock

Recording Secretary (Acting)

